TRC COMMITTEE MEETING 
16th February 2012
Christ The King Social Club
9:00 pm

In attendance: Gareth Thomas (Chair), Rob Watkins, Nigel Hale, Mark Grimsey,  
Jim Godden, Janet Constable, Rob Hopkins, Simon Loughran, Steve Selwyn, Rob Cowlard and Liz Dix.
Apologies:  Apologies were received from Craig Carscadden, Angela Bushell, Jo Plumbley and Sarah Bradley.
Approval of previous meeting minutes: The minutes were approved as an accurate record.

Matters arising from previous meeting (19th January 2012)
There were no items for discussion from the previous minutes.
Treasurer’s Report
The Treasurer reported a current account balance of £5785.05 and deposit account balance of £5,188.36. There was a surplus of income against expenditure for the year to date of £528.49. The Riverbank Rollick showed a very good profit of £2000 although the final figure is not yet known as we are awaiting payment of on-line entries from Fabian4.
On-line payment of subscriptions has not proved very popular so far with just five members choosing this option.

The 2011 audit has not yet been completed as the auditor has been very scrupulous in requiring receipts to be presented for all payments recorded. It is therefore very important that all receipts are submitted to the Treasurer when purchases are made on behalf of the Club.

A £25 donation was received from a former member. It was agreed that this should be put towards general funds.

Rob Cowlard commented that the financial importance of races to Club funds should be stressed to the membership when requesting volunteers to help run the races.

Secretary’s Report 
Two new members have joined so far this year:

634: Samantha Roth (partner of member Neil Roth)

635: Will Cade

The membership total now stands at 54, of whom 18 have paid for individual England Athletics membership.
Fundraising for PROPS.
The Chairman asked for fundraising ideas in addition to races, raffles and social events. Suggestions received were:

Cake sales at Club nights (Rob Cowlard).

A Fun Run open to all. Rob Cowlard recommended using a school playing field. 

Approaching local companies to donate raffle prizes (Simon Loughran). 

Sponsorship for an accumulated mileage event (Nigel Hale).
Roles of responsibility in 2012.

The 2011 list was reviewed and the following changes agreed.
Social Secretary – Sarah Bradley (assisted by Karen Carr)

Cross Country – Judy Mills and Pete Mainstone 
Coaching – Craig Carscadden, Gareth Thomas and Pete Mainstone.

Diary and general communications – Rob Watkins

Press Reports – Judy Mills (assisted by Jacqueline Wadsworth)

Action: Rob Watkins to confirm cross-country captaincies with Judy Mills and Pete Mainstone

Action: Treasurer to check with Colin Bell if any fees are due to be paid to the web site provider.
Kip Keino 5K series.
The Chairman proposed holding a sries of 5K time trials at the Kip Keino stadium to be held on the second Tuesday of May, June, July and August. It is to be decided if it will be a handicap event. Jim Godden stressed the importance of liaising with other users of the track on those evenings.
The Chairman also reported that he had suggested holding an open 5K competiton to the stadium manager, who was favourable to the idea. This could be run as a sequence of races, each race for a particular speed category of runner, which should allow at least three races to run per hour. Craig and Judy would decide if these 5K events will count towards the Road Race Championship and Fly The Flag awards respectively.
Sport Relief 2012.
The Chairman received a letter from the Sport Relief 2012 local event organiser asking if we would like to organise races on Sunday 25th March. These would be 1-, 3- and 6-mile races and changing facilities would have to be provided. It was agreed that this was too short notice for this year, but we should consider doing something for Sport Relief 2014. It was noted that Dursley Running Club are organising a Sport Relief One Mile event and that we should find out from them what is involved. Club nights were not an appropriate occasion fr these formal pesentations.
Action: Chairman to contact Dursley Running Club.
Trophies.
Janet Constable agreed to prepare a spreadsheet detailing the trophies we present, what they are awarded for, what the qualifying period is, how many need to be bought each year and when they are to be engraved and presented. It was agreed that the Christmas party and summer social were suitable times to award trophies as they are spaced approximately six months apart.
Action: Janet Constable to bring a trophy award plan to the next meeting.
Social events.

The arrangements for the 3rd March dinner are in place. Rob Watkins has offered to host the summer party.

Action: Chairman to ensure that we have a planning group in place to organise the summer party.

Try Athletics Day.

Liz Dix proposed that the Club hold an open evening as part of the England Athletics Try Athletics Day. This must take place during the week in which the Olympics countdown reaches 100 days to go, which for us would mean Thursday 19th April. England Athletics will provide advertising material and guidance. It was agreed that Mundy Playing Fields would be a suitable venue for this event in which visitors would be invited to join us for a short training session.

Action: Liz Dix to investigate further.

Any Other Business
· Helen Ralphs Trophy.
The Helen Ralphs Trophy was donated to the Club to present to a new member who has made notable progress or who has made a valuable contribution to the Club.
Action: Secretary to circulate a list of new members in 2011 who have re-joined this year for the Committee to choose a suitable recipient.
· Member of the Month.
Jim Godden suggested we announce a Member of the Month to a member who deserves recognition for an achievement or contribution. The award would be announced on a Club night and on the web site. No prize or trophy would be involved.
Rob Cowlard commented that Bitton Road Runners operate such a scheme.

Action: Rob Cowlard to contact Bitton Road Runners to ask how they run their scheme.

· Start and Finish areas of TRC races.

Jim Godden commented that the layout of the start and finish areas at Club races could be improved.

Action: Jim Godden to propose equipment required to improve start and finish areas with costs.

· Road Race Championship trophy engraving.
Janet Constable reported that the trophies have been engraved with the same winner for both overall and age adjusted categories. It was agreed that we should get the trophies reworked in order to comply with our earlier decision that the runner-up in the age-adjusted category should receive the trophy if the winner was also the overall winner.
Action: Janet Constable to get the trophy modified.
· Run Bristol block bookings.

Rob Cowlard reported that we can purchase  blocks of thirty entries for the Bristol 10K and half marathon and get a 35% discount. The offer does not specifically say that all places in these blocks must be allocated to members of a UKA affiliated club.
Action: Rob Cowlard to contact Run Bristol for clarification.

· Calculation of Road Race Championship points
Rob Cowlard expressed his concern that the points awarded in the Road Race Championship, if based upon accumulated best times, would favour those who do well in half marathons. The Chairman commented that he believed the algorithm applied could use weighting factors for the different distances, but Craig could confirm this.
Action: Rob Cowlard to discuss with Craig Carscadden.

Date of next meeting
The date of the next meeting will be Thursday 12th  April.
Nigel Hale, Secretary
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